Today - September 8, 2002, is the beautiful Feast of THE NATIVITY OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY.
Thursday - September 12, 2002, is the beautiful Feast of THE HOLY NAME OF MARY.
Next Sunday - September 15, 2002, is the beautiful Feast of THE SEVEN SORROWS OF OUR LADY.
Three wonderful occasions and all coming together in a period of eight days. What a splendid
opportunity to implore the help of our Blessed Mother. While others scheme and prepare us for the
destruction of the Church of Jesus Christ, or for the destruction of our civilization, let us counter
those schemes with strong prayer to MARY. Therefore, let the next several days be for us days of
very special prayer and penance and sacrifice.
Please pray for all the Sick and Shut-Ins of our Chapels, especially remembering Manny Gomez and Miriam
Roy. Pray, also, for all the sick and needy, the suffering and hungry, the oppressed of the world. Pray for all the
children of the world. Pray earnestly for all Priests! Pray for sinners - it matters not who they are! Pray for all
who have called upon us for our prayer and help.
In our prayer for others - LET US NOT GIVE IN TO HATE OR JUDGMENT. Judgment rests only in
the Hands of the Almighty God, not us!
The best preparation against the dangers that are looming over our heads is the security of THE GOOD
SPIRITUAL CONDITION OF OUR SOULS. For anyone to take steps into future “unknowns” without being
in the STATE OF GRACE is the most serious of disasters!
Saturday, September 14, 2002 is the Feast of the Exaltation of the Holy Cross.
MASSES FOR THE WEEK: (Father Abbot Leonard’s schedule only)

SUNDAY: For the People of our Chapels
MONDAY: Special intention Elizabeth De Cristofaro
TUESDAY: Special intention Sister Laurene, O.P.

WEDNESDAY: Deceased Henry Collins
THURSDAY: Special intention Marguerite McGill
FRIDAY: Special intention Rose Marie Dyer
SATURDAY: Special intention Theresa Farris

' WARNING!

Certain unknown individuals from foreign countries are writing to many of
the traditionalist Catholic laity and are asking for financial help. The help they ask
for can be given in various forms or ways. Likewise, in our own country, certain
unknown individuals are writing to the laity and asking for help. The plea is
usually expressed in urgent terms, and the cause is for the advancement of

“important” traditionalist religious enterprises.

DO NOT SEND ANY INFORMATION TO THESE PEOPLE,
AND DO NOT REPLY TO ANY SUCH INQUIRIES.

MANY OF THESE REQUESTS FOR HELP
HAVE BEEN FOUND TO BE ILLEGITIMATE!

! PLEASE BE CAREFUL !




